[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 17TH NOVEMBER 2014 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllr Christian Pateman, Brian Thomas, Sheena Duller, Ifan Jones Evans and Gwyneth Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllr Nick McNally and Eifion Smith.
Apologies were also received from Cllr Ifan Davies and PCSO John Evans.

Also present was Mrs Gill Ogden, Llys y Wawr Ysbyty Ystwyth, and Mr Alun Jones Mount Pleasant Pontrhydygroes.

The chairman asked Mrs Ogden if she wished to address the council with her issues first.
Mrs Ogden is concerned about the constant volume of heavy traffic that is travelling through the village on the B4343 daily. She was enquiring about the possibility of getting height, width and weight restrictions on the road as she is concerned that heavy vehicles are travelling close to her property. She understands that there is already a 30mph speed restriction on this section of road but could there be extra measures put in place, e.g. flashing lights or speed humps, and was there a law in place to prevent these heavy vehicles from coming through the village.
Cllr Brian Thomas told Mrs Ogden that the road was a designated haulage route for timber lorries and any restrictions would not be possible. 
The county council could be asked to do a survey on the road, using traffic counters or to have a traffic itemiser placed in Ysbyty Ystwyth. The clerk will send a letter to Ceredigion County Council Traffic section.
Mrs Ogden thanked the Community Council for their time and would wait to hear from them.

Mr Alun Jones had been asked to attend the meeting to discuss setting up a website for the community council. The clerk and councillors gave Mr Jones an idea of what they required. Mr Jones told the councillors that he had the facility to host the website if we so desired.
The councillors thanked Mr Jones for his time.

Matters Arising;
Notice boards
There id still no word from Mr Owen Hopkins about a price for a notice board for Ysbyty Ystwyth. 

Pengwaith;
The community council have had no reply from the enforcement department regarding the polytunnell that has been erected opposite Pengwaith, Ysbyty Ystwyth.

Donations
Donation letters were received from the following
Canolfan Bobath, Age Cymru, Eisteddfod Genedlaethol, Eisteddfod Llangollen.



Correspondence;
Streetlights;
A copy of an e-mail sent to Mrs Ogden LLys y Wawr from Mr Neil Garrod, Head of Streetlighting at Ceredigion County Council explaining that his department had done all in their powers to minimise the effect of the street light encroaching her property.


